
Inter-State Compact Transfers  

 

 

Eligibility for Interstate Compact Transfer (state to state) is 

governed by the Interstate Commission for Adult Offender 

Supervision.  The website, which answers questions such as who 

is eligible for transfer and the requirements thereof, can be found 

at www.interstatecompact.org/.    

 

 

In Indiana, there is a required $125 transfer fee, which must be 

paid in the sentencing county at time of transfer.  No transfer 

paperwork will be submitted without the payment of this fee.   

 

 

No transfer can be submitted prior to sentencing and not 

everyone requesting to transfer is necessarily eligible for transfer 

through Interstate Compact. 

 

 

No questions regarding Interstate Compact Transfers will be 

answered in the State Compact Office.  All questions should be 

directed to the local Probation Department in the County in 

which the offender is being sentenced.  This is where all transfers 

originate. 

 

 

Anyone with questions regarding an Interstate Compact Transfer 

of Probation in Vanderburgh County should contact Karla 

Claybrook at (812) 435-1490  
 

 

http://www.interstatecompact.org/

